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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are pleased to announce we are refurbishing the ground and first floor of the northern end 
of Building F at Cook School, locally known as Acacia High School. 

The refurbishment will provide new general and specialty learning spaces, and new staff and 
student amenities. 

This project includes: 

• internal demolition works to accommodate the new fit out 
• replacing doors, floor coverings and cabinetry 
• replacing wall and ceiling linings 
• internal painting 
• installing a new kitchen and appliances. 

Temporary construction fencing will be installed around the work site and building access will 
be restricted until works are completed. 

Classes currently using the north end of Building F will be relocated to the recently installed 
13 module demountable building known as the Hall.  

The south end of Building F and common atrium will not be affected by the refurbishment 
works and will remain as the main access point for the University of Wollongong.  

The University of Wollongong will continue to use the south end of Building F as normal 
throughout the works.  

Construction timeframe and impacts 

Work will start late March and is scheduled to be finished by late June 2025, weather and site 
conditions permitting. 

Work hours will be Monday to Friday between 7 am to 8 pm and weekends and Public 
Holidays between 8 am and 8 pm as per local council guidelines.  

Contractors and work vehicles will enter the site via the access gate on Pitt Street. Work 
vehicles will primarily park in public parking on Rawson Avenue with certain designated parks 
onsite in the car park.  

During the works we will be transporting a mobile crane and using the same access gate on 
Pitt Street. 

The University of Wollongong dedicated parking will not be impacted by the works. 

Please be aware there will be an increase in noise during the works. We will make every effort 
to minimise noise where possible.  
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For more information on how construction impacts will be managed, visit the School 
Infrastructure website: Managing construction impacts in your community (nsw.gov.au).   

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below.   

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest 
priority.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html%22%20/l%20%22:~:text=We%20aim%20to%20reduce%20the%20impact%20of%20construction

